BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Open Meeting Tuesday 30 June 2009

Sir Harold Jackson School Hall

Attendance: 22 members and residents.

1. Chairman’s Report

As Peter Stubbs was on holiday, the Deputy Chair, Fiona Vallely, read out Peter’s report.

(a) Three of the trees planted on the Old School Field had been vandalised beyond repair. They would be replaced and more planted, subject to funds.

(b) 23 people, including one man from Bury in Lancashire, walked the bounds of Bradway on 31 May. Tony Smith was thanked for leading the walk.

(c) The new Community Assemblies had started work. Bradway straddled the South and South West, but was mainly in the South West. BAG had been invited to take part in the election of representatives of the community to the South West Assembly’s Advisory Panel but had declined to do so as it had too little information, too little time to consult members, and felt two representatives were too few to represent all 70,000 people in the area covered.

(d) An update on the Bradway Traffic Plan indicated that a location had been found for an advanced Stop sign on the approach to Tinker’s Corner from the Derbyshire side, and one would be fitted shortly; an HGV survey on Prospect Road and Twentywell Lane had shown some HGV usage, but a low volume (24 out of 5412 vehicles on Twentywell Lane and 23 out of 4795 vehicles on Prospect Road over a twelve-hour period); Twentywell Lane met the criteria to have a flashing 30 m.p.h. reminder sign, but funding needed to be found; an objection to a pedestrian crossing on Prospect Road had been overruled and work was expected to take place in the summer holidays, when a School sign would also be fitted.

(e) BAG had opposed a planning application for the former Hadfield’s car showroom on Abbeydale Road South to be used as a convenience store.

(f) Copies of Bradway: Past, Present and Future would soon be printed and a copy would be given to every BAG member (one per household) as well as to local councillors and officers.

(g) Three proposals for development of the Old School Field would be taken forward, for a bog garden, a path round the field, and goalposts. Costs would now be investigated and consultations held with nearby residents and with the Council. A firm proposal would be taken to the AGM on 6 October.

(h) The Fun Day would be on 24 July and volunteer helpers were needed.

(i) Activity Sheffield would be holding football sessions for 8 to 16 year-olds on the Old School Field every Tuesday evening from 7.00 p.m. to 9.00 p.m. between 4 and 25 August inclusive.

(j) The BAG AGM would be on 6 October. Some members of the committee would not be standing for re-election, so nominations for new members would be welcome.

(k) Stephen George added to the report that the previous day the relevant Planning Board had ordered that the street lights on the A621 Baslow Road between Totley and the new bus terminus at Gillfield Wood be removed except around the terminus itself. Officers were instructed to produce new proposals on a speed limit for the stretch of road. The Council would also reopen negotiations with the Cross Scythes pub on restoring the terminus to its original site there. 

2. Public Transport

Roy Mitchell and Gillian Palmer of the South Yorkshire Passenger Transport Executive spoke about the work of the SYPTE and answered questions from the audience. 

Among the topics covered were the following:

(i) Where bus routes are run on a purely commercial basis, the PTE has no power to set fares or enforce timetables. Operators have to give 56 days notice if they wish to run or alter or withdraw a service. In practice the main operators have agreed not to change their timetables more than once a quarter. Where routes are not profitable, the PTE can step in to fill the gap by providing a subsidy to operators to run buses, and then they have control over the level of fares and the timetable. This applies to the M17 in Bradway.

(ii) Despite persistent rumours, the PTE knows of no plans by First to replace the day-time 25A service with an extension of the 53 to Bradway. This is definitely not going to happen in July when the third-quarter timetable comes into effect. Informal co-operation with First usually produces prior warning of planned changes much further ahead, and no such plan has been indicated.

(iii) The PTE maintains bus stops and shelters throughout South Yorkshire. The shelter at the Old Mother Redcap is scheduled for replacement. Roy Mitchell noted comments about the shelter being located so far round the bus pull-in that it was difficult for the less mobile to get to the corner in order to stop the Stagecoach 25 service, which does not use the pull-in. This might be tackled by some relocation of the shelter, but it would probably be done by discussing the problem with Stagecoach and asking their drivers to stop on Prospect Road at the exit to the pull-in to allow passengers to get from the shelter.

(iv) First were currently having a campaign to persuade passengers to ring the bell when they wanted the next stop, but to remain in their seats until the bus stopped. It was noted that there were difficulties with getting people to change their behaviour, and that drivers had to be alert to the possibility that even if some passengers alighted at a stop, others might still wish to.

(v) Punctuality statistics are collected by route, and overall statistics are displayed on the SYPTE web site, but not by route. Roy Mitchell agreed to ask First if they wished to publicise their own punctuality statistics, which were generally good, by route.

(vi) Large bus operators receive a set subsidy for carrying passengers using concession passes. This is agreed in advance of each payment period on the basis of average numbers of concessionary passengers, giving more certainty to both the PTE and the operator on the cost and benefit to be expected. Problems can arise when numbers of concessions on a particular route increased unexpectedly, and this could even lead to routes being withdrawn.

(vii) If the holder of a concession pass boards a bus before 9.00 a.m. they only need to pay the fare to the next fare stage where the bus is timed to arrive after 9.00 a.m. They can then use their pass for the rest of the journey.

(viii) The PTE is trying to increase bus usage through publicity campaigns and through designating “Smart Routes”. Gillian Palmer accepted that much of the publicity (e.g. on buses, or in the Transport Interchange) was more readily seen by existing bus passengers than by those whom it was hoped to persuade onto the buses. Attempts were being made to get the message out more widely. “Smart Routes” involved such measures as designating bus lanes where possible, providing yellow “no-parking” boxes for bus stops to allow low-floor vehicles to gain access to the kerb, and giving buses control over the phasing of traffic lights. Unfortunately, except for those routes that the they subsidised, the setting of more attractive fares was not available to the PTE as means of encouraging higher usage.

(ix) A comprehensive map of bus routes in Sheffield, which currently does not exist, is in the budget for the current year.

(x) The route of the M17 is currently under consideration. It has been suggested that it should pass Dore Station at times that would coincide with trains to Manchester.

(xi) The former Hadfield’s car showroom site and an area adjacent to the Abbeydale Garden Centre are under active consideration for one to be developed as a car park for Dore Station.

(xii) The Local Transport Act (2008) makes provision for more local influence over public transport. To influence policy locally, residents are encouraged to consider joining the Sheffield Transport User Group.

(xiii) Gillian Palmer stressed that the PTE wanted people to complain if they had any problems with the operators of public transport or with the activities of the PTE. In response to a specific question about people with learning difficulties being denied access to buses by drivers who feared they would be disruptive, she said that there was a dedicated officer who dealt with issues relating to disability and if there were any such incidents they should be reported to her on Sheffield 221 1285.

The meeting ended at 8.50 p.m.

